
 
 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

321 NORTH CLARK STREET, SUITE 2800 
CHICAGO, IL  60654-5313 
312.832.4500 TEL 
312.832.4700 FAX 
WWW.FOLEY.COM 
 
WRITER’S DIRECT LINE 
312.832.4375 
egreen@foley.com EMAIL 
 
CLIENT/MATTER NUMBER 
026141-0148 

BOSTON 
BRUSSELS 
CHICAGO 
DETROIT 

JACKSONVILLE  
LOS ANGELES 
MADISON 
MIAMI 

MILWAUKEE  
NEW YORK 
ORLANDO  
SACRAMENTO 

SAN DIEGO 
SAN FRANCISCO 
SHANGHAI  
SILICON VALLEY 

TALLAHASSEE 
TAMPA  
TOKYO 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 

4877-5297-2472.1 

April 22, 2024  
 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
Mr. Michael Constantino 
Supervisor, Project Review Section 
Illinois Health Facilities & Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor  
Springfield, Illinois 62761 

 

 Re: Discontinuation of Long Term Care Category of Service: Completion Notice 
  MacNeal Hospital (Berwyn, Illinois) 
  Project Number: E-07-24  
 
Dear Mr. Constantino: 
 
 As you know, we are counsel to Gottlieb Community Health Services Corporation d/b/a 
MacNeal Hospital (“MacNeal”) on the above-referenced Project.   On April 22, 2024, MacNeal 
formally discontinued its long term care category of service.   
 

The statements set forth in this letter have been reviewed and certified by Pierre Monice, 
President of MacNeal.   

 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.   

 
Sincerely, 

 
Edward J. Green 
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Certification 
 

 
 I have reviewed the contents of this letter and certify the same to be true and correct.  
 
 Dated this ___ day of April, 2024.   
 
 
 

       
Pierre Monice  
President  
MacNeal Hospital  
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